
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  05.10.21
10.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans.
10.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams,  Edward Williams, Edward Griffiths, Kathleen Aikman, Evan Owen, Mike Tregenza, Eryl Jones-Williams.
10.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
Sympathy was extended to the family of the late Mr. Mervyn Lewis, late of Cadwgan Hotel.

One member of the public came to the meeting namely Mr. O. G. Thomas so as to discuss the planning application he had made to build 3 houses on land near the Tan y Foel estate and the fact that this application had been refused by the National Park.

10.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on September 7th 2021 were found to be correct. 
10.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 9.12 Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that he had contacted Network Rail with regard to Bennar Road but had not received a reply and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Chief Executive of Welsh Water and BT with regards to this matter.

10.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Kathleen Aikman declared an interest in the financial application for Dyffryn Ardudwy Talybont Regeneration Group and she signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and did not take part in the discussion.
10.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- Zoom or Teams meetings attended.7 Village hall. 13 Licensing morning, Care briefing afternoon. 14th South Snowdonia Access Forum.  15 Ardudwy Governors.  16th 3rd Sector meeting. 20th Care changes briefing. 30th Full care scrutiny.1 Oct Cambrian Railway.

I have also had many zoom meetings with officials regarding COVID 19,  Test, Trace and Protect, Care and Railway issues.

At the South Snowdonia Access meeting it was decided to seek clarification as to who was responsible when people used private land when walking etc when there was access to the public. Especially as discussions were taking place at Welsh Government level over recreational open access and access to water. Concern was expressed regarding liability and everyone agreed that there was a need for clarification. Visitor statistics were presented for 2020 and the effect that COVID 19 had on visitor numbers during the lockdown with massive increases in visitor numbers when lockdown was relaxed. I raised the issue of the pot-holes on the Bridleway down past Roslyn with a promise that officials from the highways would open discussion with Welsh Water. A promise was made that the potholes would be attended to jointly by Welsh Water and Gwynedd Highways. School transport for pupils attending Ysgol Ardudwy has been trouble free since the railway closure, it was reported. Some pupils have contacted COVID 19 and isolated  but the numbers have decreased reported the head. The school is to have an inspection in early October. There has also been a few positive cases at Ysgol Dyffryn Ardudwy. The head stated that there was excellent co-operation between parents, staff and pupils regarding COVID 19. I was disappointed at the 3rd sector meeting when various groups that assisted communities were mainly in the North of Gwynedd. Although there were some good voluntary groups in Meirionnydd, but volunteers numbers were declining. The chairman of Network Rail and senior officials with Transport for Wales accompanied by our local MP visited the work being done on the Barmouth Viaduct on the 20th. I could not attend as I had an important Care meeting, Cllr Trevor Roberts, Barmouth deputised for me. I was re-elected chair of the Cambrian Coast Railway Forum and I expressed thanks for the large amount of investment in the railway by Network Rail and Transport for Wales. All halts that have been closed for 18 month will 
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re-open after 12 December. Delays in upgrading Llanbedr stations regarding crossing barriers etc will not now be done for another 2 years. It was agreed that Network Rail officials should meet local stakeholders on site. This was also to take place regarding the crumbling wall above the railway by the Friog cliffs. New trains will be arriving in 2 years time but with less seating and one toilet between two carriages. With claims of overcrowding at times in the summer, the meeting pressed for 4 carriages during busy time. This was to be discussed at a meeting later that day with Transport for Wales. At the Care meeting there was concern at staff shortages in the Monitoring department and I was authorised to raise the issue directly with the Gwynedd Cabinet, following a no holes barred report on the situation by officials, stating that Monitoring all care establishments was a legal responsibility for Gwynedd.

Locally there have been problems with the train/bus replacement drivers not stopping to pick up passengers. I have told them that they MUST complain officially to Transport for Wales with the details.  I have passed on their complaints. Knot-weed by the river Ysgethin has been forwarded to the NRW. I have been promised that the potholes on the Bridleway to the Sewage Works and Roslyn will be repaired soon. There is still a need for more people to ask for vouchers, free, to get super fast broadband to the north of the village. Maybe community councillors could contact their friends in that area to the north of Ael y Bryn.  Gwynedd  Council has appointed a specific officer to deal with place names and prevent new owners from changing the names etc.

Transport for Wales wants local residents to carry out a survey on the future railway needs for the area. You can complete the survey on the Transport for Wales website.

	Gwynedd Council has joined the campaign to get more families to take up fostering in Gwynedd.

The new campaign by Foster Wales will span TV, radio, Spotify and digital platforms 

To find out more about Local Authority fostering in Gwynedd, visit https://fosterwales.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/
REQUEST: Accommodation sought
The Covid pandemic has led to a significant increase in the number of people in Gwynedd facing homelessness. Gwynedd Council is asking for help in providing temporary accommodation for people facing homelessness. Accommodation costs will be paid directly by Gwynedd Council, and the Council will provide support to the individuals accommodated. For more information, contact by:
·        Phone: 01286 682785
·        Email: MA2312@gwynedd.llyw.cymru.

The Welsh Government has commissioned research among stakeholders to explore establishing a statutory registration or licensing scheme for holiday accommodation operators in Wales. For more information on how to participate, go to:
https://bit.ly/VisitWalesNews21Sept2021
As many people in our area are involved or work in the holiday industry, the UK government has brought in a law to ensure that staff tips go to the staff.
The UK Government is to make it illegal for employers to withhold tips from workers. For more information, go to:
https://bit.ly/3ujNWO2
A tenancy hardship grant is available for tenants in social and private rented accommodation. A Tenancy Hardship Grant will not be approved if financial hardship cannot be proven during the Covid-19 pandemic and deliberately not been paid rent to the landlord or agent.

Further information for tenants and landlords can be viewed on the Gwynedd Council website: www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/housing
Anyone who meets the above criteria can contact tai@gwynedd.llyw.cymru for details on how to register for the grant. Anest Gwenllian Williams has been appointed as a parent representative on the Governing Body of Ysgol Ardudwy. Still getting complaints with regards to buses but the public are not complaining themselves about the service. I am available on 01341 242758 or on e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com




10.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Retention of toilet/shower block, hardstanding area and associated landscaping - Bryn Y Bwyd, Talybont (NP5/58/58H)
The Clerk reported that she had only just received the above planning application and therefore it was agreed if the Members had any comments to make on the application to send them to the Clerk by the 20th of this month. If she had not heard anything by that date she will take it that they support the application.
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10.9  MATTERS ARISING
A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £20,249.52 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £11,423.00 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was mainly due to the fact that the £4,000 as a contribution to Gwynedd Council towards keeping the public toilets in Talybont open had not been paid.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Kathleen Aikman reported that the development of the allotments was coming along well and that land had been cleared by a digger and that 13 allotments had been pegged out and that rent had been received from 11 tenants. Rules and regulations had been drawn up. Money is needed so as parking for allotment users can be developed and that she is going to get an estimate for green parking and erect a comunal shed. They are developing a riverside walk and there is a need to develop access for wheelchair users and they have sent a grant application to ADRA and they are going to send a grant application to Cist Gwynedd. She had tried asking One Voice Wales for assistance to get bigger grants but they were not prepared to speak only with the Clerk or Chairman. It was agreed to ask ADRA for more land to develop an additional car park for the use of the people of the village and Huws Gray staff but this needed to be discussed firstly with the village hall committee and Cllrs. Kathleen Aikman and Michael Tregenza agreed to do this.
C   Village Hall
The Clerk reporrted that she had not received anything from the above since the last meeting of the Council and Cllr. Michael Tregenza stated that no meeting of the village hall committee had been held.
D  Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had not received anything with regards to the above since the last meeting of the Council.
E   Inspection of bus shelters, play parks and cemeteries
No inspections had been carried out since the last meeting of the Council but it was made known that the ivy growing near the old play park needed to be removed. The Chairman reported that she had been informed by the Clerk that an e-mail had been received together with pictures showing the state of underneath the slide in the new play park and that she had erected tape around the slide so that nobody can use it. It was agreed to ask Mr. Meirion Evans (Eithinfynydd) if he would inspect the state of the slide.

F   Our Area 2035
It was agreed that the Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Kathleen Aikman and Edward Griffiths meet to discuss the document with regards to the above on the 14th of this month at 9.15 a.m.
G   Remembrance Sunday – 14.11.21
The Chairman reported that she had contacted Mrs Alma Griffiths with regards to taking the above service and that she had agreed to this and also that she was going to meet Mrs Griffiths together with Mr. Roy Gamlin and Mrs Mai Roberts so as to rearrange the service leaflets. Mr. Gamlin had agreed to read out the names of the ones that had lost their lives in the two wars, that Mr. Trefor Roberts was purchasing the poppy wreaths on behalf of the Council. It was agreed to invite some of the ATC if possible and also the Police. It was agreed to ask Mr. Derek Haywood with regard to the PA system and also ask Cllr. Steffan Chambers if it would be possible for him to film the service again this year. The Clerk made it known that she had created the poster and it was agreed that this was acceptable.
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10.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department

Received a letter from the above asking if the Council any salt bins that need filling before the cold weather and if any bin needs refilling would they contact the Department by the 1st of November so that they can arrange for the work to be done. The cost of filling one bin is £46.00. It was made known that the salt bin near Gors y Gedol needed refilling and Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to inspect the bin on Tyddyn y Felin road. 
B   Liz Saville Roberts A.S

Received a letter from the above asking if the Council would respond to the consultation by the Department of Transport of the UK Government regarding the dangerous use of personal watercraft (jet skis) and send their comments to the following link https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/strengthening-enforcement-of-the-dangerous-use-of-recreational-and-personal-watercraft. It was agreed to forward this letter to every Member.
C   Mr. Jack Brooks

Received an e-mail from the above asking for permission to move the post box in Talybont so as to getting big lorris up to the Old Museum by the Ysgethin Inn easier. It was agreed for this to be done but also it was made known that the entrance needed widening in general as damage is been done to the pavement already and it was agreed to contact the Highways Department with regard to this.
D   Aaron Wynne
Received an e-mail from the above asking if the Community Council would support the petition organized by Mabon Ap Gwynfor MS and Liz Saville Roberts MP with regard to HSBC’s recent decision to impose new charges for community bank accounts. It was agreed to forward this e-mail to all Members.

E   Ty Meirion

Received an e-mail from the above together with a copy of the proposed plans regarding a planning application to carry out works on a barn behind Ty Meirion. It was agreed to forward this e-mail to all Members.
F   Snowdonia National Park 
Received a letter from the above informing the Council that there is currently a vacancy for a Welsh Government appointed member for the Authority and the recruitment process for this role will commence on the 27th of September and will run for a month.

10.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £60,462.45 in the current account, £4,569.63 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.              

Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) + £80.06 costs = £227.06. 
Customs & Excise        -  £110.20 –  tax on Clerk’s wages

Evergreen                     -  £330.00  -  cut grass in cemeteries

Mr. Gary Lewis            -   £120.00 -   eradicate japanese knotweed

Mr. G. J. Williams        -     £50.00  -  cut grass in various places in Talybont

Mr. Gary Martayn       -   £382.00  -  cut grass in play parks, football field and various locations in the village

Village Hall Committee -  £54.00 –  hire of hall for first aid course

Gwynedd Council          - £210.00  -  internal audit 20/21
Roundwood Traiding    -   £40.00  -  flower trough

Penrhyn Hire                 -  £126.50  -  hire of wood chipper

Monies received since last meeting
Glyn Rees& Son          -  £825.00 – burial of the late Mrs Gwyneth Jones

Pritchard & Griffiths - £1,665.00 – burial of the late Mr. Evan Edwards
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Applications for financial support

Wales Air Ambulance                                                     - £500.00  

Village Hall Committee                                                - £3.000.00  

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure                                         - £5,365.52 – half the precept proposal

Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Regeneration Group - £750.00

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £161.60 - translation services
The Treasurer reported further with regard to the letter that she had received from HSBC informing the Council that they were making changes to thier buisness account including changes to some of their services from the 1st November this year, that she had visited the bank and had received a form to complete so as to set up BACS payments. Permission was given to the Clerk/Treasurer Cllrs Sian Edwards and Edward Griffiths to sign the form so as to set up BACS payments and it was agreed to set the payment limit at £6,000. 

10.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was agreed to enquiry to see what was happening with the NHS dentis in Penrhyndeudraeth and it was agreed to contact Mr. Geoff Ryall-Harvey from the North Wales Community Health Council.
It was agreed to contact the Highwasy Department to ask what was their policy with regards to providing sandbags to members of the public when they ask for them.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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